

         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:

Moorland House

Blakelaw 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 8th February 2024 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Deborah Wears(DW), Ann Keenan (AK) and Debbie Playford(DP)
In Attendance:

Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council 
Maureen Kelly – Resident 

Kathy Smith – Resident

Jean McCartney – Resident 

Claire Fish – Newcastle City Council 
Ashley Hands – Newcastle City Council 

Prior to the commencement of the formal meeting Claire Fish and Ashley Hands from Newcastle City Council talked to the community council regarding the work that they were doing in the area around the Blakelaw Community Pantry and what they hoped to be the next steps.

They advised that they had successfully opened community pantries in 3 locations across Newcastle, one being in Blakelaw.  The Blakelaw Community Pantry had been very successful with a number of local residents using it, the community council were advised that the maximum number of residents that could use the pantry in one session was 47, Blakelaw was identified following a mapping exercise and the initiative was part of the Westend Food Bank.  Due to the success of the pantry and the relationships that were starting to build at the pantry, it was hoped that they could move in to a phase 2 by introducing wrap around support to residents, this would include support around housing, debt, poverty proofing and addiction, they were hoping to build escalation routes for residents following their attendance at the pantry.

Claire and Ashley requested the support of the community council with regards to their thoughts on how they may be able to engage with residents.  The Chair requested further information on the planned phase 2 work for the next newsletter and confirmed that the community council would consider ways of engaging with residents.

The Chair thanked Claire and Ashley for the hard work within the community pantry and advised that the community council looked forward to working with them in the near future.
Clare and Ashley then left the meeting.

12/24. Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Violet Rooke.
13/24. Declaration of Interests

· John Wears – Director of Learning 4 All and Secretary to the Tuesday Trailblazers
· Debbie Playford – Chair of Blakelaw Flats TARA
14/24. Grant Applications 

The Clerk advised the community council that there were no applications for grant funding.
15/24.
Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 
The minutes of the meetings held on the 11th January 2024 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.  The Chair confirmed that most items would be covered as updates throughout the meeting.

EPIC were not in attendance and they had not been seen recently in the Blakelaw area.
Parking continued to be a problem in the area.
A number of reports had been received regarding residents taking the removal of trees and bushes in to their own hands due to the City Council failing to respond to their concerns.
16/24.
Police Update  

The Police were not in attendance and no update had been received.  Community Councillors again expressed their concerns at the lack of Police attendance in the area and at meetings.  A new PCSO had commenced their duty in Blakelaw and she had been invited to the next meeting of the Council.
17/24.
Community Councillor Update  
Community councillors updated the meeting on the following key issues that they had been supporting residents with:-
· Overgrown trees and bushes and the branches being left following the recent bad weather 
· Motorbikes on pavements and in the shopping centre
· YHN housing matters 

· Antisocial Behaviour 

· Complaints in relation to noise, parking and the use of the outside space by the gym at the Blakelaw Centre

· Residents continued to receive parking fines from the car park at the Blakelaw Centre 

· Litter 

· Drug use on Binswood Avenue 

The Clerk provided an update to community councillors following a recent meeting she had attended with regards to the Electoral Commission Boundary Review. 
18/24. Blakelaw Ward Councillors Update   

Blakelaw Ward Councillors were not in attendance however it was noted that Cllr Marion Williams and Cllr Juna Sathian were in regular contact with the community council.

19/24.
Sub Groups Update 
Community Engagement/Environmental Group

The Chair confirmed the following events would take place on the below dates and the community councillors who had agreed to be in attendance:-
Coach Trip 1 – 18th May 2024 (JG, DP and DW or JW)

Coach Trip 2 – 24th August 2024 (AK, DP, DW or JW)

Summer Fair – 20th July 2024 (all community councillors)

Christmas Fair – 23rd November 2024 (all community councillors)

The Chair reminded community councillors that these events could only go ahead if there was enough people to support them.  The community council would also need volunteers for the 2 fairs.
A discussion took place around the requirement to recruit to the current vacant community councillor positions.  The community council agreed to focus on recruitment as a priority and to hold an away day once recruitment had been undertaken.  Community councillors were asked to consider how to raise awareness of the community council and any recruitment drive that should be undertaken.
Staffing 

The Staffing group had met and the Chair and Clerk regularly met and if there were any concerns regarding staffing the Chair should be contacted.
Tuesday Trailblazers Update 

The Chair updated the community council on the Tuesday Trailblazers Group.  The group was continuing to welcome new members, they had held their first formal committee meeting and elected a committee.  Work was being undertaken to plan the year ahead, formalise statutory documents and their banking arrangements.
20/24. Financial Matters 

The Clerk took the community council through the financial statement.
Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 12th January 2024 – 8th February 2024 

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £17,482.04







Total

  
£17,982.04

Less: Payments;

HMRC (February 2024)





£394.07

H Richardson (February 2024 Salary)



£1069.09

James Gill (Expenses – Lock)




£12.30









Total
£1475.46

Closing balance as at 8th February 2024 (account 2)

£16,006.58

Closing balance as at 8th February 2024 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation: Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.

21/24. Any Other Business 

There was no items of other business 

22/24.
Date, time and venue of next meeting 

The date and time of the next community council meeting was to be confirmed at a later date within the community room at Moorland House.
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